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BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 
PUBLIC REPORT 

 

Report to: Licensing Sub Committee C 

Report of: Director of Regulation & Enforcement 

Date of Meeting: Wednesday 6th September 2023 
Subject: 
 

Licensing Act 2003 
Premises Licence – Grant 

Premises: Premises at 15a Holyhead Road, Handsworth, 
Birmingham, B21 0LA  

Ward affected: Holyhead  

Contact Officer: 
 

Bhapinder Nandhra, Senior Licensing Officer,         
licensing@birmingham.gov.uk 

 

1. Purpose of report:  

 
To consider representations that have been made in respect of an application for a Premises 
Licence which seeks to permit the Sale of Alcohol (for consumption off the premises) to operate 
from 09:00am until 06:00pm (Monday to Sunday). 
 
There is no public access to the premises as the sale of alcohol is online only.  
 

 

2. Recommendation:  

 
To consider the representations that have been made and to determine the application, having 
regard to: 

• The submissions made by all parties 
• The Statement of Licensing Policy 

• The Public Sector Equality Duty 
• The s182 Guidance  

 

 

3. Brief Summary of Report:  

 
An application for a Premises Licence was received on 6th July 2023 in respect of Premises at 15a 
Holyhead Road, Handsworth, Birmingham, B21 0LA. 
 

Representations have been received from other persons.  
 

 

4. Compliance Issues:  

4.1 Consistency with relevant Council Policies, Plans or Strategies: 

 
The report complies with the City Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy and the Council’s 
Corporate Plan to improve the standard of all licensed persons, premises and vehicles in the City. 
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5. Relevant background/chronology of key events:  

 
Mr Trent Beasley applied on 6th July 2023 for the grant of a Premises Licence for Premises at 15a 
Holyhead Road, Handsworth, Birmingham, B21 0LA. 
 

Representations have been received from other persons, which are attached at Appendices 1 – 7.  
 
The application is attached at Appendix 8. 
 
Site Location Plans at Appendix 9.  
 
When carrying out its licensing functions, a licensing authority must have regard to Birmingham 
City Council's Statement of Licensing Policy and the Guidance issued by the Secretary of State 
under s182 of the Licensing Act 2003. The Licensing Authority is also required to take such steps 
as it considers appropriate for the promotion of the licensing objectives, which are:- 
 

a. The prevention of crime and disorder;  
b. Public safety;  
c. The prevention of public nuisance; and  
d. The protection of children from harm. 

 

 

6.   List of background documents:  

 
Copies of the representations as detailed in Appendices 1 – 7 
Application Form, Appendix 8 
Site Location Plans, Appendix 9   
 
 

7.   Options available 
 

To Grant the licence in accordance with the application. 
To Reject the application. 
To Grant the licence subject to conditions modified to such an extent as considered appropriate. 
Exclude from the licence any of the licensable activities to which the application relates. 
Refuse to specify a person in the licence as the premises supervisor. 
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Appendix 1  
 

From: Councillor Rinkal Shergill   

Sent: 26 July 2023 17:21 

To: Licensing  

Subject: Application Number: 167586 

 

Application Number: 167586 

 

As councillor, I believe granting this license would compromise several crucial licensing objectives set 

forth by the Birmingham City Council. 

 

Firstly, the prevention of crime and disorder is a primary concern in our community. Holyhead ward 

already suffers from a high rate of crime, drug, and alcohol use. Introducing more alcohol sales in such 

an environment would undoubtedly exacerbate these issues, leading to increased disorder, anti-social 

behaviour, and potential criminal activity. 

 

Secondly, public safety is at stake if this license is approved. The sale of alcohol in a neighbourhood 

already grappling with social issues could potentially escalate confrontations and violence, posing a 

significant risk to residents and visitors alike. Ensuring public safety should be a priority, and granting 

this license would compromise the well-being of the community.  

 

This location is located on a very busy high street which is key for the local economy - further issues in 

the area will impact its viability as a local centre in the city. 

 

Moreover, the prevention of public nuisance is of utmost importance in fostering a harmonious living 

environment. The proposed alcohol sales would contribute to the existing nuisances such as public 

drunkenness, loitering, and disturbances, thereby adversely affecting the quality of life for local 

residents. 

 

Lastly, protecting women and children from harm is a vital responsibility that must not be disregarded. 

The availability of alcohol in close proximity to several schools raises serious concerns about the 

potential accessibility to underage individuals, thereby exposing them to significant harm, including 

alcohol-related health risks, addiction, and the possibility of engaging in criminal activities. Children, in 

this case, are also potential victims of organised begging, anti-social behaviour and public drunkenness 

in the area. 

 

Regards 

 

Cllr Rinkal Shergill 
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Appendix 2 
 

From:  

Sent: 14 July 2023 09:42 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Objection to Alcohol License Application for 15A Holyhead Road (167586) 

 

Dear Birmingham City Council, 

I am writing to express my strong objection to the alcohol license application submitted 
by 15A Holyhead Road to operate as an alcohol distribution warehouse. Given the 
prevailing issues of crime, drug and alcohol use, begging, deprivation, and gambling in 
this area, granting this license would contradict several critical licensing objectives 
outlined by the Birmingham City Council. 

First and foremost, the prevention of crime and disorder is a paramount concern for our 
community. Establishing an alcohol distribution warehouse in an area already grappling 
with high rates of crime and substance abuse would undoubtedly exacerbate these 
issues. The potential for illegal activities, such as illicit alcohol sales, theft, and 
violence, would be significantly heightened, posing a direct threat to the safety and 
security of local residents. 

Public safety is another crucial consideration that cannot be ignored. Allowing the 
operation of an alcohol distribution warehouse in an area with a history of social 
problems would jeopardize the well-being of the community. Increased foot traffic, 
potential clashes among individuals, and the associated risks of accidents or 
confrontations would place an unnecessary burden on public safety resources. 

Furthermore, the prevention of public nuisance is of utmost importance in fostering a 
peaceful and harmonious living environment. The establishment of a warehouse solely 
dedicated to alcohol distribution would inevitably contribute to an escalation of the 
existing nuisances, including noise disturbances, increased litter, loitering, and 
disruptive behavior, causing distress to local residents and businesses. 

Lastly, the protection of children from harm should be a paramount consideration in any 
licensing decision. The proximity of an alcohol distribution warehouse to areas 
frequented by children, such as schools or parks, raises concerns about their exposure to 
harmful influences and potentially dangerous situations. It is our responsibility to 
safeguard the well-being and future of our children by preventing their access to alcohol 
and ensuring their protection from the associated risks and harms. 

Considering the significant challenges already faced by the community, it is imperative 
that the Birmingham City Council prioritizes the welfare, safety, and quality of life of its 
residents. Granting an alcohol license to 15A Holyhead Road would directly contradict 
these objectives and exacerbate the existing social issues in the area. 

I strongly urge the council to carefully consider the potential ramifications and reject 
the alcohol license application for 15A Holyhead Road. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

    Scholars Close, Birmingham, B21  
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Appendix 3 

 

From 

Sent: 14 July 2023 22:06 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Objection to Alcohol License Application for 15A Holyhead Road (167586) 

 

Dear Birmingham City Council, 

 

I am writing to express my strong objection to the alcohol license application submitted by 15A Holyhead 

Road to operate as an alcohol distribution warehouse. Given the prevailing issues of crime, drug and 

alcohol use, begging, deprivation, and gambling in this area, granting this license would contradict several 

critical licensing objectives outlined by the Birmingham City Council. 

 

First and foremost, the prevention of crime and disorder is a paramount concern for our community. 

Establishing an alcohol distribution warehouse in an area already grappling with high rates of crime and 

substance abuse would undoubtedly exacerbate these issues. The potential for illegal activities, such as 

illicit alcohol sales, theft, and violence, would be significantly heightened, posing a direct threat to the 

safety and security of local residents. 

 

Public safety is another crucial consideration that cannot be ignored. Allowing the operation of an alcohol 

distribution warehouse in an area with a history of social problems would jeopardize the well-being of the 

community. Increased foot traffic, potential clashes among individuals, and the associated risks of accidents 

or confrontations would place an unnecessary burden on public safety resources. 

 

Furthermore, the prevention of public nuisance is of utmost importance in fostering a peaceful and 

harmonious living environment. The establishment of a warehouse solely dedicated to alcohol distribution 

would inevitably contribute to an escalation of the existing nuisances, including noise disturbances, 

increased litter, loitering, and disruptive behaviour, causing distress to local residents and businesses. 

 

Lastly, the protection of children from harm should be a paramount consideration in any licensing decision. 

The proximity of an alcohol distribution warehouse to areas frequented by children, such as schools or 

parks, raises concerns about their exposure to harmful influences and potentially dangerous situations. It is 

our responsibility to safeguard the well-being and future of our children by preventing their access to 

alcohol and ensuring their protection from the associated risks and harms. 

 

Considering the significant challenges already faced by the community, it is imperative that the Birmingham 

City Council prioritizes the welfare, safety, and quality of life of its residents. Granting an alcohol license to 

15A Holyhead Road would directly contradict these objectives and exacerbate the existing social issues in 

the area. 

 

I strongly urge the council to carefully consider the potential ramifications and reject the alcohol license 

application for 15A Holyhead Road. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Resident of Whitehall Road 

Handsworth 

Birmingham 

B21 
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Appendix 4 
 

From:  

Sent: 14 July 2023 22:15 

To: Licensing 

Subject: alcohol license application submitted by 15A Holyhead Road to operate as an alcohol distribution warehouse. 

 

Dear Birmingham City Council, 

 

I am writing to express my strong objection to the alcohol license application submitted by 15A 

Holyhead Road to operate as an alcohol distribution warehouse. Given the prevailing issues of 

crime, drug and alcohol use, begging, deprivation, and gambling in this area, granting this license 

would contradict several critical licensing objectives outlined by the Birmingham City Council. 

 

First and foremost, the prevention of crime and disorder is a paramount concern for our 

community. Establishing an alcohol distribution warehouse in an area already grappling with high 

rates of crime and substance abuse would undoubtedly exacerbate these issues. The potential for 

illegal activities, such as illicit alcohol sales, theft, and violence, would be significantly heightened, 

posing a direct threat to the safety and security of local residents. 

 

Public safety is another crucial consideration that cannot be ignored. Allowing the operation of an 

alcohol distribution warehouse in an area with a history of social problems would jeopardize the 

well-being of the community. Increased foot traffic, potential clashes among individuals, and the 

associated risks of accidents or confrontations would place an unnecessary burden on public safety 

resources. 

 

Furthermore, the prevention of public nuisance is of utmost importance in fostering a peaceful and 

harmonious living environment. The establishment of a warehouse solely dedicated to alcohol 

distribution would inevitably contribute to an escalation of the existing nuisances, including noise 

disturbances, increased litter, loitering, and disruptive behaviour, causing distress to local residents 

and businesses. 

 

Lastly, the protection of children from harm should be a paramount consideration in any licensing 

decision. The proximity of an alcohol distribution warehouse to areas frequented by children, such 

as schools or parks, raises concerns about their exposure to harmful influences and potentially 

dangerous situations. It is our responsibility to safeguard the well-being and future of our children 

by preventing their access to alcohol and ensuring their protection from the associated risks and 

harms. 

 

Considering the significant challenges already faced by the community, it is imperative that the 

Birmingham City Council prioritizes the welfare, safety, and quality of life of its residents. Granting 

an alcohol license to 15A Holyhead Road would directly contradict these objectives and exacerbate 

the existing social issues in the area. 

I strongly urge the council to carefully consider the potential ramifications and reject the alcohol 

license application for 15A Holyhead Road. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 Elmwood Gardens  

handsworth  

B20  
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Appendix 5 

From:  

Sent: 15 July 2023 06:55 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Subject: Objection to Alcohol License Application for 15A Holyhead Road (167586) 

 

Subject: Objection to Alcohol License Application for 15A Holyhead Road (167586) 

 

Dear Birmingham City Council, 

 

I am writing to express my strong objection to the alcohol license application submitted by 15A Holyhead 

Road to operate as an alcohol distribution warehouse. Given the prevailing issues of crime, drug and 

alcohol use, begging, deprivation, and gambling in this area, granting this license would contradict several 

critical licensing objectives outlined by the Birmingham City Council. 

 

First and foremost, the prevention of crime and disorder is a paramount concern for our community. 

Establishing an alcohol distribution warehouse in an area already grappling with high rates of crime and 

substance abuse would undoubtedly exacerbate these issues. The potential for illegal activities, such as 

illicit alcohol sales, theft, and violence, would be significantly heightened, posing a direct threat to the 

safety and security of local residents. 

 

Public safety is another crucial consideration that cannot be ignored. Allowing the operation of an alcohol 

distribution warehouse in an area with a history of social problems would jeopardize the well-being of the 

community. Increased foot traffic, potential clashes among individuals, and the associated risks of accidents 

or confrontations would place an unnecessary burden on public safety resources. 

 

Furthermore, the prevention of public nuisance is of utmost importance in fostering a peaceful and 

harmonious living environment. The establishment of a warehouse solely dedicated to alcohol distribution 

would inevitably contribute to an escalation of the existing nuisances, including noise disturbances, 

increased litter, loitering, and disruptive behaviour, causing distress to local residents and businesses. 

 

Lastly, the protection of children from harm should be a paramount consideration in any licensing decision. 

The proximity of an alcohol distribution warehouse to areas frequented by children, such as schools or 

parks, raises concerns about their exposure to harmful influences and potentially dangerous situations. It is 

our responsibility to safeguard the well-being and future of our children by preventing their access to 

alcohol and ensuring their protection from the associated risks and harms. 

 

Considering the significant challenges already faced by the community, it is imperative that the Birmingham 

City Council prioritizes the welfare, safety, and quality of life of its residents. Granting an alcohol license to 

15A Holyhead Road would directly contradict these objectives and exacerbate the existing social issues in 

the area. 

 

I strongly urge the council to carefully consider the potential ramifications and reject the alcohol license 

application for 15A Holyhead Road. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

         Scholars Close B21  
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Appendix 6 

 

From:  

Sent: 15 July 2023 06:07 

To: Licensing   

Subject: Objection to Alcohol License Application for 15A Holyhead Road (167586) 

 

Dear Birmingham City Council,  

 

I am writing to express my strong objection to the alcohol license application submitted by 15A Holyhead 

Road to operate as an alcohol distribution warehouse. Given the prevailing issues of crime, drug and 

alcohol use, begging, deprivation, and gambling in this area, granting this license would contradict several 

critical licensing objectives outlined by the Birmingham City Council. 

 

First and foremost, the prevention of crime and disorder is a paramount concern for our community. 

Establishing an alcohol distribution warehouse in an area already grappling with high rates of crime and 

substance abuse would undoubtedly exacerbate these issues. The potential for illegal activities, such as 

illicit alcohol sales, theft, and violence, would be significantly heightened, posing a direct threat to the 

safety and security of local residents. 

 

Public safety is another crucial consideration that cannot be ignored. Allowing the operation of an alcohol 

distribution warehouse in an area with a history of social problems would jeopardize the well-being of the 

community. Increased foot traffic, potential clashes among individuals, and the associated risks of accidents 

or confrontations would place an unnecessary burden on public safety resources. 

 

Furthermore, the prevention of public nuisance is of utmost importance in fostering a peaceful and 

harmonious living environment. The establishment of a warehouse solely dedicated to alcohol distribution 

would inevitably contribute to an escalation of the existing nuisances, including noise disturbances, 

increased litter, loitering, and disruptive behaviour, causing distress to local residents and businesses. 

 

Lastly, the protection of children from harm should be a paramount consideration in any licensing decision. 

The proximity of an alcohol distribution warehouse to areas frequented by children, such as schools or 

parks, raises concerns about their exposure to harmful influences and potentially dangerous situations. It is 

our responsibility to safeguard the well-being and future of our children by preventing their access to 

alcohol and ensuring their protection from the associated risks and harms. 

 

Considering the significant challenges already faced by the community, it is imperative that the Birmingham 

City Council prioritizes the welfare, safety, and quality of life of its residents. Granting an alcohol license to 

15A Holyhead Road would directly contradict these objectives and exacerbate the existing social issues in 

the area. 

 

I strongly urge the council to carefully consider the potential ramifications and reject the alcohol license 

application for 15A Holyhead Road. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Kindest regards,  

 

   B21 
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Appendix 7 
 

From: 

Sent: 15 July 2023 10:03 

To: Licensing  

Subject: Objection to Alcohol License Application for 15A Holyhead Road (167586) 

 

Dear Birmingham City Council, 

 

I am writing to express my strong objection to the alcohol license application submitted by 15A Holyhead 

Road to operate as an alcohol distribution warehouse. Given the prevailing issues of crime, drug and 

alcohol use, begging, deprivation, and gambling in this area, granting this license would contradict several 

critical licensing objectives outlined by the Birmingham City Council. 

 

First and foremost, the prevention of crime and disorder is a paramount concern for our community. 

Establishing an alcohol distribution warehouse in an area already grappling with high rates of crime and 

substance abuse would undoubtedly exacerbate these issues. The potential for illegal activities, such as 

illicit alcohol sales, theft, and violence, would be significantly heightened, posing a direct threat to the 

safety and security of local residents. 

 

Public safety is another crucial consideration that cannot be ignored. Allowing the operation of an alcohol 

distribution warehouse in an area with a history of social problems would jeopardize the well-being of the 

community. Increased foot traffic, potential clashes among individuals, and the associated risks of accidents 

or confrontations would place an unnecessary burden on public safety resources. 

 

Furthermore, the prevention of public nuisance is of utmost importance in fostering a peaceful and 

harmonious living environment. The establishment of a warehouse solely dedicated to alcohol distribution 

would inevitably contribute to an escalation of the existing nuisances, including noise disturbances, 

increased litter, loitering, and disruptive behaviour, causing distress to local residents and businesses. 

 

Lastly, the protection of children from harm should be a paramount consideration in any licensing decision. 

The proximity of an alcohol distribution warehouse to areas frequented by children, such as schools or 

parks, raises concerns about their exposure to harmful influences and potentially dangerous situations. It is 

our responsibility to safeguard the well-being and future of our children by preventing their access to 

alcohol and ensuring their protection from the associated risks and harms. 

 

Considering the significant challenges already faced by the community, it is imperative that the Birmingham 

City Council prioritizes the welfare, safety, and quality of life of its residents. Granting an alcohol license to 

15A Holyhead Road would directly contradict these objectives and exacerbate the existing social issues in 

the area. 

 

I strongly urge the council to carefully consider the potential ramifications and reject the alcohol license 

application for 15A Holyhead Road. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

                B20  
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Appendix 8 
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Appendix 9 
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